COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

GENERAL MEETING

APRIL 14, 2011

The April General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Irelle Beatie.

WELCOME:  Irelle welcomed members, guests and visitors.  There were no new members but three guests.  They stood and introduced themselves.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Irelle made the following announcements:

1. Thanked members for the canned goods donations

2. Reported Amazon earnings going up and explained the link on the website.  The guild has earned over $600 since December.

3. Reported Face book is up and running.  There is information about Wendy Berns and the new satellite groups.  It will not publish private information.

4. There are two positions which need volunteers:  Recording Secretary and Block of the Month.  Block of the Month will be eliminated unless a volunteer steps forward to coordinate it.

5. The Church has asked that cars do not back into the spaces.

6. Next Board Meeting is April 21 at 6:30 pm.  Dinner at Fresco North at 5:00 pm.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported the classes for Wendy Berns and Karla Alexander are full.   Patty read an explanation of Cindy Neeham’s thread workshop.  On July 16 there will be a Learn & Sew event.  The workshop will be from 9 am to noon and the free sew will be from noon to 3 pm.  Karen Pickford is the teacher and it will be a technique class, not a project class.

Block of the Month:  Darilyn reported there were about 43 or 44 blocks for the month.  The winners were Linda Estrada and Rosana Swing.  Darilyn explained the pattern for next month.

Community Quilts:  Louise Selgado thanked members for the quilts turned in tonight.  Quilts will be distributed to Foster Friends in June and to Santa Barbara Neighborhood Clinics in July.

New Zealand Quilts:  Isabel Downs reported that she and the satellite group, Blockheads, have been putting together the quilts donated for shipping.  She expressed her appreciation for the donations.  Quilts will be shipped to New Zealand in August.  There is information about donations to Japan on the website.

Diane Eardley reported that donations for the Unity Shop and Casa Esperanza are needed.  There is a great need for socks and gently worn shoes.  Diane also presented a light with a magnifying glass which she was selling at the workshop table.  It was a fundraiser for Women’s Health Clinic at the Transition House.

Rosanne Barbieri explained “Share an Art Project.”  She was available at the break for questions.

Carol Hart reported she had 12 challenge quilts to return to their owners at the break.

SHOW & TELL:  Eighteen members presented their quilts or made an announcement.

BREAK: Hosted by the Sophisticates

DOOR PRIZES:  Door Prize winners were Judy McCartney, Carolyn Rory, Karen Pickford, and Marty Frolli.  Prizes were donated by Art & Jenny Sewing, Baron’s Fabrics, Craft Essentials, The Creation Station, Fabric Quarter, Grant House, Quilt Ventura, and Treasure Hunt.  Door Prizes took in $162.00.
PROGRAMS:  Suzy Pelovsky introduced the guest speaker, Wendy Berns, and gave away four patterns that were donated by Wendy.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

